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To whom it may concern:

I am writing to summarize my experience at the American Speech Language Hearing Association
(ASHA) National Convention this fall.  I am grateful for the experience and the funding provided.
 
The ASHA convention is one of the largest in our field, and attending this conference offered the
time to grow both as an audiologist and educator.  I also had the opportunity to present a one-hour
presentation with my colleague on an ongoing SoTL project we are working on. 
 
While in Boston, I attended talks focusing on student growth and ways we can support them as
faculty.  For example, giving time and encouraging them to apply for scholarships. I plan to share this
information with our department as well as continually share resources with students in our
department. 
 
Giving the SoTL presentation offered me the chance to talk about the discipline with others from
around the country.  We shared ideas and have action steps to continue with our project. 
Departmentally, I plan to share with other the resources we have available at our university as well
discuss more in depth ideas for SoTL projects to continue to enhance our teaching and student
learning. 
 
Thank you again for providing funding.  My experience in Boston at the ASHA convention was
insightful and granted new ideas to share with others locally.   
 
Kellsie Busho
 
 
Kellsie Busho, AuD, CCC-A (she/her/hers)
Clinical Instructor/Audiologist, Communication Sciences and Disorders
250 Hawkins Drive, Iowa City, Iowa 52245
Office: 319-467-1409
Kellsie-busho@uiowa.edu
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material from any computer. Thank you.

 


